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Welcome: Liz Giles welcomed Sam Brown, Cr Jen Davis (MMC Rep), Wendy Holmes, Phil 
Holmes, Chris Fox, Sally Goers Fox (Op Shop Rep), Darryl Sherwood, Michael Schliebs, Brendon 
Rogers, and Toby Eggleton  
 
Apologies:,  
 
Minutes of 21/03/2024 Moved Phil H, 2nd Chris F 
 
Business Arising from Minutes: Discussed below: 
 
Chairperson Report:  
Once again, thank you to all members of our community who have posted on Facebook, 
contacted the RAA and SAPN, canvassed the Mid Murray Council and our politicians regarding 
the installation of an EV Charging station in Pioneer Park.  The transformer has been removed and 
a meeting was held earlier this evening between MMC, RAA, TDCA board and community 
members. MMC and RAA apologise to the Truro Community for the distress this has caused.  A 
PowerPoint presentation was conducted outlining the EV Charging station process.  Three 
options to rectify the situation are on offer:  
 

1. Relocate the transformer to the northern carpark (opposite the Bakery) - $290k 
2. Relocate the transformer back 19m in Pioneer Park - $70k 
3. Relocate the transformer to the rear of Pioneer Park - $175k 

 
TDCA need to consider the next steps in this process and let the MCC know how we want to 
proceed which we will discuss at tonight’s meeting. 
The safety rail leading to the public toilets was replaced prior to the Easter long weekend. 
An apology from last meeting’s chair report regarding the letter which was emailed to DIT and our 
elected members regarding the safety and maintenance of Moorundie Street.  A positive 
response was received from Ashton Hurn MP: “I appreciate and share concerns about the 
scrapping of the funding for the freight route by the Labor Government, and also the condition of 
the road and safety more broadly. As the local MP I have raised road safety concerns and the 
condition of the Main Street with the relevant State Ministers, and even invited the State Minister 
to join me in Truro. He is yet to take me up on that offer, and I know Tony Pasin has invited the 
Federal Infrastructure Minister too. I’ll continue to work with the community and pursue these 
issues.” 
 
The Truro Freight Route Working Group meeting which was rescheduled for Thursday 04/04/24 
was postponed.  This meeting was held this afternoon. 

• Truro Freight route is a required element of the Greater Adelaide Freight Route project. 
• We need to create one campaign rather than three smaller campaigns. 
• Tony Pasin’s office can help with the design of promotional materials but this is not a 

political campaign. 
• The working party needs to be led by community participants, therefore it was suggested 

that the TDCA call and lead the next meeting. 
• Meetings to be held monthly, online and possibly at the Barossa Council due to poor 

internet access within the Truro township. 
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• Local governments may be asked to invest financial support for the campaign. 
• The working party needs to reach out to: 

o City Mayors along the Greater Adelaide Freight Route 
o Freight Council 
o Principals of schools along the Greater Adelaide Freight Route 
o Other progress associations 

• RAA is supportive of the freight route 
Andrew has applied for the Telstra Connected Communities Grant to provide technology for the 
oval and hall.  Other grants which are available: 

• 80th Anniversary of the End of WWII grant closes on 30 June 2024 for an event to be held 
in 2025.  This may be an opportunity to develop a project with the Memorial window 
from the Uniting Church and to record the citizens who served in WWII. 

• Mid Murray Council Community Grants which will open on 1st May.  The link is available 
on the MMC website and applications close on 15 June at 5pm. 

 
On Thursday 11/04/24 several members of the TCDA board along with Andrew Young met with 
Mayor Simone Bailey MMC and Mayor Bim Lange, The Barossa Council, to explore the possibility 
of Truro and Dutton moving to The Barossa Council.  Thanks to Chris for compiling the list of items 
which was emailed along with the ‘Town Plan’.  Chris spoke to the list he had compiled which is 
based on the town plan strategy.  Constructive discussion transpired.  If boundary relocation is 
to occur, we require a business case along with the signatures of 10% of the rate payers to be 
sent to the Boundaries Commission, MMC and The Barossa Council.  The Boundaries 
Commission would take over the operation / process of the realignment.  This could be a catalyst 
for the commission to look at boundaries across the state.  Sedan and Cambrai need to be 
considered.  Minutes are available from this meeting for those who would like a copy.  The next 
meeting will be held on 2nd May at the Truro Oval at 5:30pm.  Please speak with members of our 
community to determine the level of interest. 
 
Council Report:  
 
Cr. Jen reported:  
By law 7 has been endorsed by Council, which allows for the development of camping in the oval 
precinct.  
Council is keen to get feedback on the cemetery improvements. TDCA is waiting on the outcome 
of a recent grant application so this matter can be progressed.   
 
 
Financial Report – refer to attached financial report. 
Account balances as at 18/04/24: 
 
NAB Business Account $ 34,029.18    
NAB Term Deposit  $ 25,241.12   
Total:    $ 59,270.30    
 
Accounts for payment: 
Rotary Club Barossa - Op Shop payment for April: $460.95 
  
The financial report is accepted, and the accounts are to be paid.   
Moved: Chris Fox   Seconded: Wendy H   Carried  
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Grant Opportunities:   
 

• 80th Anniversary of the End of WWII grant closes on 30 June 2024 for an event to be held 
in 2025. No min or max to grants, communicate WW2 stories, education on WW2, etc.,  

• Mid Murray Council Community Grants which will open on 1st May.  The link is available 
on the MMC website and applications close on 15 June at 5pm. Up to $5,000. Moved 
Andrew 2nd Phil that a grant application is made for a design master plan for the oval 
precinct. Need a quote for this work. Andrew is to action this matter.  

 
Truro Branding / Website: 
Website – ready for review and feedback. Refer to website as below.  
 
staging.truro.sa.au  
 
Property: 
Facility hiring documents – next month 
Hall 
General Report – acid etching and salt damp 
Oval 
General Report - NIL 
Truro Cemetery Project 
A grant funding application to the value of $4,000 has been made to the Highways and Byways 
funding stream. This is to pay for a landscape architect to develop a comprehensive design for 
the site. Matter is pending. 
 
Op Shop:  
Volunteers would like to be involved in decisions on how funds raised are spent in the town. Next 
meeting of op shop is 7th May at 10am. Liz is to consider options for this request.  
 
Other Business: 

• Installation of charging station at Pioneer Park – consultation process and updates; 
TDCA to lobby MMC to hold a community meeting for a decision on the future of the 
project. May 16th at 6.30pm.  

• Oval Masterplan – need to develop greater details for planning and management of site; 
Subject of a grant application.  

• Former Golden Grill Site Masterplan - pending 
• Main Street surface condition and safety upgrades; 
• ANZAC Day; 6 -7am dawn service.  
• Carpet bowls starts on the 26th May. 6 or 7 hires for the season. The group wish to know 

the hire fee. This is $30 per session.  
• Wendy reported on the boundary reform session. Considerations of a future town 

meeting or information sessions.  
 
Next meeting: 16th May at 8:00pm 
 
Meeting Closed: 8.50pm 
 
Appendix: Financial Report  
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